
Term one Week 2  

Thursday 11 February, 2016  

Calendar Dates  
/  

  

Friday 12 February  

Year 7 Food Technology Excursion - 

Queen Victoria Market 

 

Year 8 Excursion - Scienceworks 

 

Wednesday 17 -Friday 19 

February  

Year 7 Camp-The Summit 

 

Thursday 18 February  

Year 11/12 Boys' Interschool Cricket 

Galvin Park, Werribee 

 

VCE 11/12 Excursion 'Role Play'- 

Parliament House 

 

Friday 26 February  

Year 3-6 District Swimming Carnival-

Werribee Olympic Outdoor Pool 

 

Tuesday 1 March  

Year 7-12 Division Swimming 

(selected students)-Werribee Olympic 

Outdoor Pool 

 

 

 

Good News Lutheran College
 

Principal, Mr Simon Hughes  

Good News Lutheran College  

580 Tarneit Road, Tarneit, Victoria 3029 

PO Box 2193, Werribee, Victoria 3030 

Phone     03 8742 9000 

Absentee line 03 8742 9090  

Fax     03 9748 0633 

Email  ad-

min@goodnews.vic.edu.au 
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Principalôs Report 

Welcome to 2016! I would especially like to welcome all our new students and families (174 of them!).  We pray that your 

association with the College is a very blessed and rewarding one.   

Please donôt forget that next Friday night (Friday 19 February) from 5pm ï 8pm we have our Family BBQ to welcome the new 

students and families, catch up with the old ones and spend a bit of time together as a community.  It would be great to see as 

many of you there as possible!   

We would also like to welcome our new staff to Good News:  

 

 
 
 
 
Itôs New! 

Along with many new students and new staff, there will be a number of exciting new things happening at the College this year;  here 

is a quick list of some of them.  
 

Classes  

Year 12, along with an additional class in Year 1, Year 3 and Year 8. 

 

Buildings  

       Science Building:   5 classrooms ï completed in January. 

Technology Building:  3 classrooms ï to be completed in May. 

                            Oval:  Currently óspriggedô and gradually turning green!  Ready early  

    Term Two - weather dependent. 
 

           Middle School:  An 11 classroom, two storey building ï will start approximately  

mid-year. 

         Administration:  Not yet finalised, but itôs getting tight again! 

 

Communication and Programmes  

SignMee:  In just over a week, we have the families for more than 600 students signed into the system.  If you havenôt yet created 

an account via an email you received, please do so soon.  If you havenôt received an email ï and there are around 30 families th at 

havenôt, it is because we have an out-of-date email contact for you.  If you are not sure, please ring the College office and we ôll 

update your details for you.  

 
SEQTA: SEQTA is our main assessment, reporting and communication tool for student work and we plan to increase the use of it 

this year.  All new families should have received an email on Wednesday allowing them to create an account ï again, please check 

and contact us if there is an issue. 

 

Newsletter : This will likely be the last term of PDF -style newsletters.  Most people are now looking for information that is easier to 

access and more up-to-the-minute.  We are in the final stages of creating a true, online newsletter which will allow us to use o ur 

website to communicate directly as needed.  

 

Settling in to School  

For new students who have commenced at the College and, in fact for continuing students who may be undertaking new subjects o r 

have different teachers, the new year always has the possibility of creating a degree of anxiety and uncertainty.  If you fee l your 

child is experiencing difficulty with settling in this year, I encourage you to contact your childôs Class or Pastoral Care teacher.  The 

sooner we can respond to any concerns, the less anxious a child will be. 

 
Simon Hughes  
Principal 
 

Emma Butcher (Prep) 

Hayleigh Davis (Year 3) 

Rhys Gannell (ICT) 

Megan Greenhough (Year 3) 

Scott Heath (Year 1) 

Vladamir Hnatejko (Year 7) 

Brittany Hooper (Prep) 

Megan Iemma (Music) 

Ps Peter Janetzki (Pastor) 

Julie Janetzki (LS) 

Ajeshni Jeet (Maths/Science) 

Erin Kilpatrick (Year 7) 

Rodney Latham (Year 8) 

Michaela McGookin (Year 1) 

Claire Maroske (Maths) 

Teagan Purser (Year 5) 

Johanne Vines (Year 6) 

Errol Werner (Facilities) 



Chaplainôs Chat 

A new year is here!  On behalf of all here at Good News Lutheran College, we wish to welcome all new and returning families to t his 

wonderful and growing community.   One of the burning questions on our minds was how can we serve our community better.   We 
now have the privilege of welcoming Pastor Peter to our staff.   He is a vibrant and amazing man of God and we both look forward to 
serving this community in any way possible.  So if you need help or someone to talk to, we are here to help. If you need anythin g, 
please do not hesitate to call or email.  

We are all looking forward to this new year and the blessings we will receive from God.   We pray that this community relies on Godôs 
love, Godôs peace, Godôs strength to get through all situations, those that are good and those that are tough. 

 

God Bless you All, 

You can contact me anytime at hauserj@goodnews.vic.ed.au 

Or phone the College office on 8742 9000 

 

Yours in Faith, 

Joshua Hauser 
College Chaplain 

Volunteering  

Parent volunteers in the Junior School are highly appreciated. In order to volunteer, you must have a Working with Children C heck, 

you must attend a Parents as Partners course and sign a Code of Conduct form. 

Working with Children Check  

Applications for a Working with Children Check can be obtained online. When you receive your approval, please bring a photocopy to 

the College office or send a scan of the card to admin@goodnews.vic.edu.au 

Parents as Partners Courses  

Parents as Partners is a requirement of both Good News Lutheran College and the Lutheran Church of Australia (LCA). The course is 

part of the LCAôs policy of Valuing Safe Communities. 

The course runs for approximately 90 minutes. You may register your interest for a session by phoning the College office. Sessions 

are scheduled in 2016 for the following dates:  

¶ Thursday, 18 February at 9:30 am 

¶ Thursday, 21 April at 9:30 am 

¶ Thursday, 28 April at 5:30 pm  

¶ Friday, 29 April at 9:30 am 

¶ Wednesday, 20 July at 5:30 pm 

¶ Friday, 22 July at 9:30 am 

¶ Thursday, 6 October at 5:30 pm 

¶ Friday, 7 October at 9am  

Code of Conduct  

At the end of the Parents as Partners course, you will be asked to sign a Code of Conduct. 

Then What?  

When you have finished Parents as Partners, your name will be passed on to the classroom teacher. You work directly with teachers 

to arrange volunteer times. Should you prefer to volunteer in the Canteen, the Resource Centre or specialist areas such as German, 

Art, Music or Sport, your information will be passed on to the teachers in charge.  
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Junior School Report  

mailto:hauserj@goodnews.vic.ed.au
http://www.workingwithchildren.vic.gov.au/home/applications/
http://www.google.com.au/url?sa=i&rct=j&q=&esrc=s&source=images&cd=&cad=rja&uact=8&ved=0ahUKEwjCsPHh4vDKAhXDipQKHUg8AV0QjRwIBw&url=http%3A%2F%2Fwww.feelthemagic.org.au%2F%23!ftm-grief-community-%2Fc24w1&psig=AFQjCNGFMRiubGOmQ8ooB6ZeGWaLPKVb6Q&ust=1455316


Middle School Report  

Welcome to a new and exciting year!  

Welcome to 2016!. It is great to be back  for another year of education, fun, friendship and laughter. If your child is in Year 6  this 

year or is new to Good News Lutheran College, then we welcome you to our Middle School.   

Middle School is such an exciting time for our students and we hope that this year will be full of energy and enthusiasm. The re are so 

many things happening this year that will keep all our students busy and engaged.   

House Swimming Carnival  

We start the year with our Swimming Carnival on Wednesday Week 2. This was a great opportunity for our students to participat e in 

a fun and exciting carnival and represent their House for the first time this year. We had great participation in the swimmin g events 

and we really appreciated seeing everyone dressing up in bright colours representing their House. Congratulations to all our students 

who participated and well done to Baker for winning the carnival.  A huge thank you to all the PE staff that helped organise the event 

and all the staff that helped as officials on the day.  It was a good team effort.  

Twilight Family Picnic  

Here at GNLC we take pride in the family community we have and we always look forward to our Twilight Family Picnic which wil l be 

held on Friday 19 February.  This is an opportunity for families to come along, bring a picnic dinner and meet other families th at are 

part of our community. We hope we will see you there.  

Camps  

Camps are such a vital component of school and even more so in Middle School, when our students are so focused on friendships and 

really finding out how they fit in. It is for this reason that we have all our Middle School camps in Term One. The dates for  these 

camps are: 

Year 6 - Canberra: 7 - 11 March 

Year 7 - The Summit (Trafalgar East): 17 - 19 February 

Year 8 ï Grantville Lodge: 7 - 9 March 

Year 9 - Melbourne CBD: 7 - 9 March 

House Athletics Carnival  

We close out the term with our House Athletics Carnival on Wednesday 23 March which provides our students with another 

opportunity to dress up in their House colours and compete in the Athletics events. This is always a great day, with students  

displaying some amazing talents. 

Middle School Blog  

If you would like to follow our Middle School blog, please go to https://gnlcmiddle.wordpress.com/  This blog is used to communicate 

with our parents anything that is relevant to Middle School. At times, we will post information about what our students are d oing in 

the classroom, while other information may be aimed more at parents to help them with their child's progression throughout th e 

Middle School years. 

I look forward to catching up with many of you throughout the year.   

 
Nathan Shrowder 

Head of Middle School 
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https://gnlcmiddle.wordpress.com/
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Senior School Report  

Senior Snippets  -  11 February, 2016  

Welcome back to the new College Year! 

Well we are off and running in the Senior School. It has been a smooth and exciting start to the school year. This year we ha ve our 

first Year 12 cohort going through and I pray that this year will be a good year for all concerned.  

I am pleased to announce that Mrs Hayley McDonald is the Year 10 Coordinator for 2016.  If you have a Year 10 student, I 

encourage you to phone Mrs McDonald if you have any questions or concerns. 

Also joining our Senior School team, in a different capacity, is Ms Celeste Cameron, who will be working with all Senior School 

students as their Careers Advisor. The College will also still be using the expertise of Careers Counselor Mrs Enid Stein, who has been 

working with our students for several years now, and will be administering the Morrisby Report Careers Guidance Profile, for our 

Year 10 students on Tuesday 23 February. 

Please refer to the College Diary for all information regarding uniforms.  

In assembly last week, the Year 12s were presented with their Year 12 Badges. It was a very proud moment for all concerned.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

The theme for the Senior School for this year is óTo Be Kindô, this under pins all of GNLC values.  

Instead, be kind to each other, tenderhearted, forgiving one another, just as God has forgiven you because you belong to Chri st. 
(Ephesians 4:32) 

Being kind, in a Biblical sense, means that we need to put others before ourselves. Look at serving others instead of serving 

ourselves. Kindness requires our focus be on someone else.  

 

 

God bless 

Christine Taylor 

Head of Senior School/VCE Coordinator 



Resource Centre News  

We are looking forward to encouraging all students in their 
reading this year through a new school initiative called  
'The Principal's Reading Challenge'. 

Book logs and more details will be coming home early in 
Term One. 

Parents are always welcome to visit the Resource Centre 
during the year and we would very much appreciate any 
volunteers to help with covering books, if you have an hour 
or so to spare. 

Thank you  

Mrs Jolly (Resource Coordinator)  

2016 Term Dates  

Term One   Monday 1 February to Thursday 24 March  (8 weeks)  

(Term Break:  28/3 ï 8/4) (2 weeks)  

Term Two   Monday 11 April to Friday 24 June    (11 weeks)  

(Term Break: 27/6 ï 8/7 (2 weeks)  

Term Three   Monday 11 July to Friday 9 September   (9 weeks)  

(Term Break:  12/9 ï 30/9 (3 weeks)  

**September 12 - 16 ï Year 12 off - timetable work for students  

    e.g. Practice exams, catch -up assessment work, etc.  

Term Four   Monday 3 October to Wednesday 7 December (10 weeks)  
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Tuition Fees & GNLC Bank Account Details  

Please note that 1st Term Fees are due for payment on Friday 12  February (unless you have a written agreement to vary the    

payment policy). A $50 Administration Fee will be applied to all late payments. Applications for periodic payments were due o n     
10 February. If you are intending to apply, but have not yet done so, please submit your Application Form before 17 February.   

All account queries should be directed to Mr R Alan Henshaw (Accountant) by phoning the College Office or email:  
henshawa@goodnews.vic.edu.au 

Good News Lutheran College now has BPAY:  

Biller Code: 229740   Reference: Your unique College account number found on your statement. 

Please remember when making deposits into GNLC bank account, you need to quote either your childôs surname or your College 

account number to identify the payee.  

Wanted: Businesses willing to take on eager GNLC Work 

Experience students. 

Do you run a business?  Do you have family or friends who run a 
business? 

Would you be willing to give one of our amazing students an 
opportunity to learn more about the workplace by completing a 
week of work experience at your place of business?   

If youôre interested in being added to our database of Work 
Experience Employers, please contact the Work Experience 
Coordinator, Celeste Cameron at cameronc@goodnews.vic.edu.au 

I look forward to hearing from you.  

 
Important Reminder for Asthma & Allergy Action Plans  

To ensure the best care is taken of students, the College requested families, who have indicated that their child suffers fro m 

Asthma or an Allergy, to supply the College office with an Action Plan for 2016. We require updated Action Plans yearly. 

If you have indicated your child has an allergy and/or asthma, you would have received late last year a blank Action Plan to 

have your Doctor fill out. Please ensure these are returned to the College office ASAP regardless of whether there are any 

changes.  

The College office has blank copies of Asthma, Allergy and Anaphylaxis Action Plan forms you can pick up and take to your 

doctor.  

mailto:henshawa@goodnews.gov.edu.au
mailto:cameronc@goodnews.vic.edu.au
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Local Library News 
*Homework help for students aged 10 and above ð Plaza Library 4 -6 pm [Term times]. 

*Free online homework help ð yourtutor -log on with library card 

*Teen Turf - study space with free Wi-Fi for teens at: 

          Julia Gillard Library, Tarneit:  Thursdays 4.30 ð 7.30 pm 

          Plaza Library:                            Mondays 4.30 ð 7.30 pm 

*Photography Workshops and Blogging groups for teens are also available at the Julia Gillard Library, Tarneit. 

[[[ aŀǘŎƘƛƴƎ 5ŜǇƻǎƛǘǎ 
The accounts that benefit you. And the projects you want to support. Matching deposits are unique to the LLL. They are a way for you to ensure 

that your LLL deposit account helps support a particular project of the Lutheran Church of Australia, be that a congregation,  school or care 

organisation etc. 

By supporting your project in this way, you are not affecting the status of your account; your funds are still secure and ava ilable óat callô. You can 

continue to make deposits and withdrawals as normal. You advise us which project you wish to support and we will note that ag ainst your 

account. Your funds will then become matching deposits for that project. Approved projects can borrow funds from the LLL for the equivalent 

amount of total matching deposits for that project. Loans have a low interest rate of 5% p.a. with no application fees nor an y ongoing fees.  

When compared with the interest rates and fees imposed by commercial financial institutions, you can see your support will re sult in significant 

savings to the project. At any time, your matching deposit instruction can be changed to support another project and/or multi ple projects, simply 

by writing to the LLL Office: 175 Archer Street, North Adelaide, SA 5006 Postal: Reply Paid 45, North Adelaide, SA 5006,  Toll Free 1800 556 457 

| Tel 08 8360 7200 | Fax 08 8267 1722lll@lll.org.au | www.lll.org.au | ABN 25 044 678 441  

 

 

 

 

Good News has a Facebook group for College families to buy, 
swap  & sell second hand uniform.  

The group name is òGood News Lutheran College Uniform Buy, 
Swap & Selló. Please request to join, as this is a private group.  

This is an opportunity for families to sell & buy College 
uniforms from each other. 

 

LLL Student Banking Day  

Please note that student banking is every Tuesday . Please do not drop your bank books off prior to Tuesday.  

The College cannot hold bank books or money.   

Reminder  
 

 .   GNLC strives to be A NUT FREE zone. We have 

studentôs with severe allergies and in the interest of 

studentsô health and safety, please do not send nuts 

or nut products with your child  
   .  Please ensure you are using the College 

crossings to enter and exit the College  

http://www.google.com.au/url?sa=i&rct=j&q=&esrc=s&source=images&cd=&cad=rja&uact=8&ved=0ahUKEwjRg4Pc6_DKAhWFjJQKHRK6BJsQjRwIBw&url=http%3A%2F%2Fbrainconnection.brainhq.com%2Flibrary%2F&psig=AFQjCNFFaNxwZ6nsB4b0HUTIae8LciWrnQ&ust=1455318939832928
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